
City of Oregon City PA 17-72, Single Family Home Contruction

Jamie French, M.A.

SHPO Archaeologist

(503) 986-0729

Jamie.French@oregon.gov

3S 1E 1  TL02602, Oregon City, Clackamas County

Dear Mr. Callava:

RE: SHPO Case No. 17-1962

Future ground disturbance

Our office recently received a request to review an application for the project referenced above.  In checking 
our statewide archaeological database, it appears that there have been no previous archaeological surveys 
completed within the proposed project area, but archaeological sites are known to exist in the surrounding 
area.  The project area is located on a landform generally perceived to have a high probability for possessing 
archaeological sites and buried human remains.  In the absence of sufficient knowledge to pinpoint the exact 
location of cultural resources within your proposed project area, and due to the high likelihood of significant 
archaeological sites being present, we suggest that the applicant contact a professional archaeologist to 
conduct a archaeological survey of the project area.  A list of archaeological consultants can be found on our 
web site (www.oregonheritage.org) by clicking on the Archaeological Services web page and highlighting the 
section marked Archaeological Consultants Directory.  If you have not already done so, be sure to consult 
with all appropriate Indian tribes regarding your proposed project.  If you have any questions about the above 
comments or would like additional information, please feel free to contact me at your convenience.  In order 
to help us track your project accurately, please be sure to reference the SHPO case number above in all 
correspondence.

Sincerely,

221 Molalla Ave, Ste 200

Mr. Carlos Callava

Oregon City, OR 97045

City of Oregon City

December 13, 2017


